
 

 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE FEBRUARY 17, 2003 

NEIGHBOURHOOD TRAFFIC CALMING INITIATIVES � FINAL REPORT 
 
Recommendation 
 
The Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works recommends: 
 
That this report be received for information purposes. 
 
Purpose 
 
To report on actions taken since the Committee of the Whole (Working Session) meeting on 
traffic calming initiatives in the City of Vaughan. 
 
Background � Analysis and Options 
 
At its meeting of January 14, 2003, Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommended 
the following: 
 
1. That Clauses 1, 2 and 4 of the recommendation contained in the following report of the 

Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works, dated January 14, 2003, be approved; 
 
2. That any existing Council authorized Traffic Calming Committees be allowed to continue 

with developing a traffic calming plan; 
 
3. That for any new traffic calming requests staff, in consultation with the Local Councillor, 

determine the need for traffic calming and if appropriate develop traffic Calming Plan and 
hold any necessary public meetings; 

 
4. That the current moratorium on traffic calming in the City of Vaughan be lifted; 

 
5. That the Revised Neighbourhood Traffic committee Policy and Procedure be forwarded 

to the Ratepayer Associations and the already established Neighbourhood Traffic 
calming committees for their comments prior to the final report being brought forward to 
the Committee of the Whole meeting of February 17, 2003; 

 
6. That the final report, when approved, be forwarded to York Regional Police with a 

request for increased police enforcement and that the Special Enforcement Unit of the 
By-law Department provide enforcement if authorized; 

 
7. That the presentation entitled �New Traffic Calming Initiatives�, be received; and,  

 
8. That the following deputations be received: 

 
a) Mr. Kleber Da Silva, 15 Melia Lane, Maple, L6A 3K1; and 
b) Mr. Richard Ramos, 73 Forest Run Blvd., Concord, L4K 5J6. 

 
As directed in point 5, above, the Engineering Department mailed out the revised Neighbourhood 
Traffic Committee Policy and Procedure to all current Ratepayer Association presidents and 
Neighbourhood Traffic Committee chairpersons, as per Attachment No. 1, on February 3, 2003.  
Staff requested responses by February 12, 2003.  Further information concerning their responses 
will be brought forward at the February 17, 2003, Committee of the Whole meeting. 
 
 



 

 

Attachments 

1. Letter to Ratepayer Associations and Neighbourhood Traffic Committees 

Report prepared by: 

Philip Weber, Transportation Engineer, ext. 8264 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Bill Robinson, P. Eng. 
Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works 
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